City of Fort Worth, Texas
Mayor and Council Communication

DATE: 09/15/20 M&C FILE NUMBER: M&C 20-0659

LOG NAME: 2020SW TEMPORARY CLOSURE OF THE INTERSECTION OF RANDOL MILL

SUBJECT

(CD 5) Authorize the Temporary Closure of the Intersection of Randol Mill Road and Cooks Lane from September 23, 2020 through November 4,
2020 for Construction Activities

RECOMMENDATION:

It is recommended that the City Council authorize the temporary closure of the intersection of Randol Mill Road at Cooks Lane from September 23,
2020 through November 4, 2020 for the installation of storm drain, water line, and pavement reconstruction.

DISCUSSION:

The Transportation & Public Works Department (TPW) requests the temporary closure of Randol Mill Road and Cooks Lane from September 23,
2020 through November 4, 2020 on behalf of the Developer LGl Homes-Texas, LLC. (City Secretary Contract No. 54204) for installation of storm
drain, water line, and pavement reconstruction to serve the Oak Ridge Phase Il subdivision (City Project No. 102420) based on the project
schedule. This section of Randol Mill Road is a 24 foot wide asphalt roadway. The proposed scope of work is to install storm drain, water line,
and reconstruction of pavement in the construction zone. Due to the scope of work and the impact of large equipment needed to do this work and
in the interests of project expediency and public safety, this closure is requested.

This closure request is anticipated to have minimal impact to roadway users as an alternative route has been identified via Williams Road and
John T. White Road. Property directly abutting the intersection of Randol Mill Road and Cooks Lane will still have access to their properties via the
detour route.

Traffic control plans for this project have been accepted.

A Form 1295 is not required because: This M&C does not request approval of a contract with a business entity.

FISCAL INFORMATION / CERTIFICATION:

The Director of Finance certifies that approval of this recommendation will have no material effect on City funds.

Submitted for City Manager's Office by: Dana Burghdoff 8018
Originating Business Unit Head: William Johnson 7801

Additional Information Contact: Tanya Brooks 7861




